
 

VILLAGE DISTRICT CONSULTANT 
 

 

 

 

 

 
DATE:           October 29, 2024   
       
APPLICANT:                     3 Big Shop Lane   

               
                   Terrasole Restaurant       
   
MEETING LOCATION:  Town Hall Annex 
    Back Lower Level Conference Room 
 

VDC MEMBERS:        
(Place check next to those who attended) 

M. Ascher          S. Benton             J. Goldfluss              J. Heyman  

J. Kinnear          G. Lounsbury      P. Maggi       S. Schrager     
    
ALSO PRESENT:                              Scott Yandrasevich      
 

APPLICATION:   Special Permit – New Building  Site Plan Approval       

   Special Permit – Additions   Sign  

                      Exterior Renovation      Other:       
            

ACTION:  VDC recommends design approval as noted 

    VDC does not recommend design approval   

   Additional design studies/information requested 

   Other:  We recommend approval of the railing and fence submitted but  

            not the additions 

 
COMMENTS, EXCEPTIONS AND/OR RECOMMENDED CONDITIONS 

 
The VDC refers to our comments from the October 15th VDC meeting, and this application should be 

reviewed by the Ridgefield Historic Commission and the Ridgefield Historical Society.  
 
The ‘Big Shop’ built in 1805-1810 is one of the few remaining commercial buildings in Ridgefield, 

and its primary façade should not have additions which radically alter the building.  Ridgefield has 

been very fortunate to have commercial property owners who have restored iconic buildings in town 

because they respect the town’s history and beauty.  A few examples are the Prospector Theatre, which 

was to be demolished; the Bissell building, restored as originally built after a fire leveled it; the 

Ridgefield railroad station, totally reconstructed to its original design.  
 
The Big Shop is among these iconic Ridgefield structures and should be respected by its current owner 

and tenant. The Big Shop was condemned and slated for demolition but saved by its new owner at the 

time, Bart Salano.  A seating solution in a pavilion will not destroy the building’s character.  Attached 

find the building history compiled by Madeline Corbin, town historian at the time.  
 
                                                                                                                                   

Vote 
For approval of recommendations:  4   Against approval of recommendations:  0 

 
 

BY:   _                 John Kinnear        __   
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 


